
 
 

To be submitted to the Council at its meeting on 18th March 2021 

 

THE PLACE BOARD  
 

PART A - OPERATING AS THE HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD 
 

30th November 2020 at 2.00pm 
 

Present:  

Councillor Cracknell (in the Chair)  
Councillors Jackson and Lindley  

 

In attendance: 

• Rob Walsh (Joint Chief Executive) 

• Joanne Hewson (Chief Operating Officer) 

• Bev Compton (Director of Adult Services) 

• Helen Kenyon (Deputy Chief Executive North East Lincolnshire Clinical 

Commission Group) 

• Julie Walmsley (Voluntary/Community Sector Representative) 

• Stephen Pintus (Director of Health and Wellbeing) 

• Jane Miller (Care Plus Group) 

• Dr Peter Melton (Chief Executive North East Lincolnshire Clinical Commission 

Group) 

 

Also in attendance:  

• Zoe Campbell (Scrutiny and Committee Advisor) 

• Jamie Dunn (CSSU Specialist) 

• Murray MacDonald (Lincolnshire Housing Partnership) 

• Ali Major (Signhills Academy)  

• Mel Castle (Queen Mary Avenue Infant School) 

• Pippa Robson (Sector Support) 

• Gill Alton (Grimsby Institute) 

• Karen Linton (Assistant Director for Skills) 

• Mark Webb (eFactor) 

• Darren Wildbore (Humberside Police) 

• Dafydd Williams (ABP) 



 

  

HWBB.10 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
There were no apologies for absence for this meeting. 
 

HWBB.11 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
 There were no declarations of interest received in respect of any item on 

the agenda for this meeting.  
 

HWBB.12 MINUTES 
  

RESOLVED - That the minutes of the meetings of the Health and 
Wellbeing Board held on the 7th September and 2nd November 2020 be 
agreed as an accurate record. 

 

HWBB.13 COV1D-19  
 
The board received a verbal update on the latest Covid-19 epidemiology, 
recovery plan and outbreak management plan across North East 
Lincolnshire.  

 
Members were concerned about people following the rules around 
households meeting up over Christmas and maintaining social 
distancing. They felt it would be a shame not to follow the rules and undo 
the good work already been done to bring the R rate down during the 
second national lockdown. Members queried what communications were 
being sent out to reinforce the message. Mr Pintus explained there were 
a number of different communications going out over the next few 
weeks, including a focus on the outcome of the which tier North East 
Lincolnshire would be in once we came out the second national 
lockdown. 
 
Members noted the intention in the briefing to focus on community 
testing and queried if there was pressure for North East Lincolnshire 
Council to adopt mass testing across the borough. Mr Pintus explained 
that there was considerable resource required to carry out the mass 
testing programmes like the one conducted in Liverpool and he 
confirmed that we did not have the resource locally and there was a 
question about effort against return. He felt that the biggest impact was a 
targeted approach in the community. 

 
RESOLVED – That the update be noted. 

 
 

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 2:30p.m.  

 


